
Item 6 

DATE  October 2, 2019 

TO  GCTD Board of Directors 

FROM  Austin Novstrup, Transit Planner 

SUBJECT NBVC First-Mile Last-Mile Connectivity Study Update 

SUMMARY 

In 2016, in cooperation with Southern California Association of Governments (SCAG), GCTD 
was awarded grant funding through the Caltrans Sustainable Communities Grant Program to 
conduct a study to identify barriers to transit use and recommend improvements in 
connectivity for multi--modal travel options in and around the Port Hueneme and Point Mugu 
military installations. Study efforts include public outreach, research and analysis of similar 
programs at other military installations, identifying the needs and travel patterns of Naval 
Base Ventura County (NBVC) military personnel and civilian employees, identifying potential 
funding sources and producing a report summarizing all findings and recommended 
improvement options. 

For this item, staff will provide an update on the progress of this study to date. 

RECOMMENDATION 

This report is for information only. 

GENERAL MANAGER’S CONCURRENCE 

Steven P. Brown 
General Manager 


	FROM  Austin Novstrup, Transit Planner

